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                        Welcome to the Newsletter 

for the South Midlands Region 
 
My first priority as your new Chairman is to thank and congratulate our outgoing Chairman Paul 
Harris, for his dedication to and leadership of the South Midland Committee, he has served on the 
Committee in a number of roles for 21 years, the last 9 years as Chairman. It has been a pleasure 
and a learning experience to have served on the committee under his leadership.  
 
For those of you who have not come across me before let me tell you about my marshalling 
background. 
 
I have been marshalling for 10 Years, initially at Silverstone Circuit, now mainly Sprint and Hill Climb 
meetings, filling every weekend either marshalling, rescue or competing. 
 
I joined the South Midlands Committee in my first year of marshalling as Regional Members 
Secretary, in my second year added the Volunteering Co-ordinator role which included organising 
Taster Days at Silverstone. In 2014 I became National Membership Secretary responsible for all new 
club memberships and annual renewals. 
 
I plan to continue the role of National Membership Secretary initially, while representing you, South 
Midland Region marshals, locally and at National Council Meetings. 
 
Having vacated the role of Regional Members Secretary to take up the Chair it leaves me with a 
vacancy to fill. See further information on the vacancy in this newsletter. 
 
I’ve taken over the reins just as the Circuit and Speed seasons have come to an end. Rallying of 
course will continue on through the winter months as will Karting with Trials following suit at selected 
locations. 
 
The Regions training programme continues to be developed on the successes of the last 2 years. A 
date for your diary is Sunday 28th January 2018, which will be for trainee and experienced marshals, 
once again this will be at Rockingham Speedway. More details can be found in this issue of the 
newsletter. 
 
The Regional Committee meets six times a year to discuss local issues. You are always welcome to 
come along and the dates for next year are published elsewhere in this newsletter. Please email the 
Regional Secretary to let her know you will be attending. 
 
Until next time, keep safe, have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and I hope to see you at 
our training day. 
 
 

Dave Reed 
Chairman South Mids Region 
British Motorsport Marshals’ Club 
 
 

Chairman's Chatter 
Dave Reed - South Midlands Chairman 
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Annual Report for South Midland Region AGM 2017 
 
The year started well with the Annual Training Weekend at Rockingham in January, two days of lively 
theory and practical training that was a big hit with all those who attended. There were a few hiccups 
during the weekend but none that could not be resolved and any suggestions from the attendees as to 
how we could improve the event for next year have been taken on board. Elaine Brice our training 
organiser was interviewed by the local media and duly reported in the press. 
 
Normally in February we have a stand at the Historic Car Show; Race Retro, at Stoneleigh but this year 
Council decided, on my suggestion not to attend the show, as the cost did not justify the number of names 
of potential new members we were taking on the stand, and that the money we were spending on the 
show could be put to better use in other ways in promoting the club. Not attending the show made the 
month very quiet for the region.  
 
The first time the recruiting stand came out was for the Silverstone Classic in July, the stand, was as 
usual by the Ferris Wheel on the village green area, those of you who don’t know where that is, it is at the 
Wellington Straight end of Copse Runway. Now you know where it is you can come and say hello next 
year. We had a good turnout of volunteers to man the stand and took quite a number of names from all 
over the country, as you would expect for a meeting like the Classic. The weather was as usual 
changeable to say the least, and the inevitable happened when we were packing down on the Sunday the 
heavens opened.  
 
In August, your committee organised a bar-b-q at the Silverstone Sports and Social Club to celebrate 
BMMC’s 60th anniversary. The number of those of you who attended was disappointing, but the 
comments that were made by those of you who did, were very favourable and that the effort the 
committee put in was well worth it.    
 
The recruiting stand was also in attendance at the Kophill Climb in September, again not many names but 
that was in some ways due to the bad weather on Saturday and the lack of help on the stand all weekend. 
If you have never been to Kophill either to spectate, marshal or help in other ways, then you should make 
an effort to attend next year, it really is a good event to go to, one where you can take all the family, 
including the dog. 
 
The numbers of members in the region has again remained steady this year at around 245, however the 
number of you upgrading has fallen, which is rather worrying, if the trend continues then there will be 
nobody to fill the places of the more experienced marshals when they retire through age. It is however a 
trend that is being experienced throughout the club and is causing a lot of concern at National Council. If 
you can, please upgrade next year and help the club to provide an experienced and knowledgeable 
workforce of marshals. 
 
The number of you who volunteer through the clubs website is steadily increasing year on year which 
again is good. I know there have been one or two teething problems since the system started, but they 
are being sorted out and not all of the problems are down to the club. I volunteered for the last touring car 
meeting at Brands, but by the Monday of the final week I still had not received any tickets. So I contacted 
Glynn Ellis and was told it was not a problem with the clubs system. I contacted BARC, and yes, I was on 
the list, but they had forgotten to send me any tickets. I did however get them and duly went to the 
meeting. So please, do not assume right away that it is the fault of our system, as in my case it was due 
to the organising club.  
 
Finally I would like to thank all of the committee for their hard work during the year without them the region 
would not function; they all work tremendously hard in their various roles. 
 
As this is my final report I would like to thank you all for your support and help over the 21 years I have 
been on the committee and I hope you will give my successor the support you have given me.    
 

Paul Harris 
British Motorsports Marshals' Club  
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TRAINING DAY 2018 – Sunday 21 January 2018 
 

As we head towards the end of another season plans are well underway for the 2018 
training day. This will once again be at Rockingham, many thanks to them for their continued 
support, and it will be on 21st January 2018.  
 
This year we are reducing it to 1 day to try and get more marshals per post so that attendees 
can try different disciplines within the post. It will still take the same form as previously in that 
it will be theory in the morning and practical in the form of a mini race series in the afternoon, 
which, I have to say, was once again great fun and hopefully enjoyable to all those who 
attended. Many thanks as well to Prize Motorsport who are also supporting us again this 
year and to all the drivers who volunteer to come along. 
 
We have tried to take on board your comments following last year and this year we have 
brought back the practical fire training among other things. Any instructors/trainers on the 
track for the practical will be wearing distinctive tabards. 
 
The theory modules will be: Report writing; Flags; Fire; FMOS; Incident and 
Communications plus separate sessions for the Specialists. Fire Practical will also be 
available for those who wish to take this module, though you will need to nominate one of 
the other modules to drop. 
 
If there is a module that you need for an upgrade that we are not covering, please contact 
me directly and I have the flexibility to provide it on a 1 to 1 basis, though you will need to 
drop one of the other modules. 
 
The modules will work on a round robin basis, with small groups moving around the different 
modules throughout the morning and lasting 35 to 40 minutes. There will also be a coffee 
break mid-morning and a lunch break prior to the practical. The smaller groups will enable 
everyone to get involved and share their experiences. I would add at this point that the 
sessions will take a more interactive approach rather than using power point, which will only 
be used if needed to illustrate a point, but be assured everything you need to cover in the 
module will be covered.  
 
You will be driven to the fire training ground in a mini bus to save time and there will be clear 
instructions to guide you to the training rooms. You will be given a pack which will have a 
timetable, matrix of modules and a briefing paper for the practical. This will also be sent to 
you in advance by email, so that you have the opportunity to read it beforehand. 
 
So, if you want a training day that is a bit different then please come along and join us by 
completing the volunteering form (available on our website and attached to the newsletter) 
and returning it to me, please get them in early so that I can get an idea of numbers, this is 
your day, provided at no cost to you and we need good numbers to make it even better than 
last year! Remember, the MSA are now checking Personal Record Cards and you need to 
do training days every two years. 
 
Once you have volunteered your training has begun!  
 
As with any meeting please let me know if you are no longer able to attend, we may have 
someone waiting to take your place. You will be sent Final Instructions, preferably by email, 
prior to the event. There will be no food outlets open at Rockingham (sorry but there aren’t 
enough of us to justify the cost) so you need to be self-sufficient and bring your own food 
requirements. As for a race day, bringing your normal kit including for the practical sessions, 
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it can be very cold. There will however be free hot drinks and biscuits during the morning 
and at lunchtime. 
 
It was good last year, let’s make it even better this year and we can’t do that without you! 
 
If you are an MSA instructor and would like to be involved with the training day and are 
prepared to abandon your power point, (but not its content) and train in a more inter active 
way please contact me, there will also be an opportunity for all instructors to assist in the 
afternoon practical session when all your marshalling experience will be brought into use. 
 
So, if you are up for something a bit different please get in touch! If you instructed last year 
and are willing to help again please let me know, you will be very welcome. 
 
If you are not an instructor but feel you have enough experience and the ability to help with 
training others, we will also need a few people to assist on the day and any budding actors 
out there, get in touch as we will need people for role play. 
 
I hope to see you all at the training days. 
 
Happy and safe racing to you all, 
 
 
 
 
 

Elaine Brice  
South Midlands Training Officer 
British Motorsport Marshals' Club 
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YOUR TRAINING DAY NEEDS YOU! 

 
ROCKINGHAM MOTOR SPEEDWAY 

BMMC TRAINING DAY 
21 JANUARY 2018 

 
VOLUNTEERING FORM 

 
Please complete all sections and either email sm.training@marshals.co.uk or post to: Elaine 
Brice, 35 Waterfall Way, Barwell, Leicester LE9 8EH. 
 
Sign on will be from 7.30am in the Rockingham building and will be clearly marked. 
 
Name:   __________________________    Telephone: _____________________________ 
 
 
Address:  _________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Email: ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Next of kin and contact number:  _______________________________________________ 
 
Current grade:  _____________________________________________________________ 
 
Upgrading to:  ______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Do you wish to take the Practical Fire module?   ___________________________________ 
 
Do you aspire to any other role in motorsport?  ____________________________________ 
 
If so we will endeavour to give you some insight into that role during the day 
 
Please bring your normal marshalling gear and supplies of food and cold drinks, hot drinks 
and biscuits will be supplied in the signing on room. 
 
If you find you can no longer attend please let me know as someone may be waiting 
for your place. 
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Vacancy for Members Secretary 
South Midlands Region Committee 

 
 
We are looking to fill a position on the Regional Committee for a Members Secretary.  
Like all Regional and National roles this is a voluntary position. 
 
The role covers a number of duties which include the following: 
 

 Attend committee meetings held 6 times a year plus the Regional AGM. 
 

 Be the first point of contact for regional members and deal with local membership issues. 
 

 Follow up annual renewals and non-renewals. 
 

 Report to committee meeting on regional membership numbers and issues raised. 
 

 Work with the Regional Recruitment Officer and Taster Day Organiser with a view to 
increasing regional membership. 

 
 Liaise with the National Membership Secretary relating to new members. 

 
Other tasks may arise from time to time to meet the requirement of the region. 
 
You will need access to a computer, be able to use Word, Excel and Email.  
 
If you are interested give me a call, Dave Reed, after 18.00 weekdays on 01327 857346. 
 
 
 
 
 

Dave Reed 
Chairman South Mids Region 
British Motorsport Marshals’ Club 
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Membership Matters 
 
New Members   
 
Although we are approaching the end of the year, membership continues to increase and the 
following new members have joined us since my last newsletter report. I would like to welcome them 
to the club, as usual, if you cross their path at a meeting, please extend a hand of welcome.    
 
Christopher Hutchison, Milton Keynes Ian Gorski, Queensland
Samuel Rahn, Peterborough Scott Povey, Aylesbury
David Shannon, Didcot Lucan Hetherington, London 
Graham Hurren, Luton Thomas Hartshorne, Whittlesford 
Peter Edwards, Milton Keynes Tracy Watson, Oundle
Matthew Harris, Leighton Buzzard Alan Lakeman, Maidenhead
Ian King, Ruislip 
 
Membership Renewal 
 
By now you will have received the annual email reminder from the Club to renew your membership. 
Thought I would take this opportunity to remind you that if you renew before 31st March you will be 
included in the annual prize draw so make a note in your diary before the 31st December to renew 
your membership.   
 
Change of Details 
 
Have you changed your home or email address, if so, you can update via the members area of our 
website or by emailing me. nat.members@marshals.co.uk 
 
Greetings 
 
It seems too early to be thinking of Christmas, it appears to get earlier each year, but as this is the 
last Newsletter of the year, I would just like to take this opportunity to wish you all a Merry Christmas 
& Happy New Year.  
 
 
 
 
 

Dave Reed 
South Mids Members Secretary 
British Motorsport Marshals' Club 
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Sporting Trials Notes and Dates 
 

Saturday 9 December 2017 
KBCC Monty Peters Trial, Ashtree Farm, West Malling, Kent 

 
Plans are underway for this event but Ian Wright tells me the farmer on whose land part of the trial 
takes place will have game birds on site and has requested no dogs.  More details to follow close to 
the event but this is the site with the large warm room as a base and great bacon rolls.  Regs will be 
issued in due course. 
 

Saturday 30 December 2017 
750 Motor Club, Historic Plum Pudding Trial, Buriton, near Petersfield, Hampshire 

 
The permit has been obtained and the food wagon ordered so we are on course for another great 
day out.  We share the site and car park with the modern trials lads but we have our own sections.  It 
is always slightly chaotic with so many competitor but a super atmosphere, just the thing for after 
Christmas.  Regs will be issued in due course. 
 
Cars 
 
Cars are still coming out of the woodwork.  The recent "special" advertised on eBay has turned out to 
be based on a Cannon chassis which is still in reasonable condition.  Once the dreadful later 
alterations have been removed the chassis can be repaired to bring it back to its original specification 
and the car rebuilt. 
 
A cha who has shared a drive in one of our trials has been told of a Post Historic trials car which has 
been in a garage for at least 30 years.  When it was dragged out, it started and has been driven 
around the garden.  After some TLC we hope to see it out on the hills.  The contact came through, if I 
have the tale correct, his daughter's friend who stables her horse in their yard who knew somebody 
who knew somebody else who owned and built the car!!  Moral of the tale is the cars are still out 
there but are often found by word of mouth. 
 
Trials involving road work 
 
I understand the Stroud & District Motor Club eventually decided not to include a class for road 
registered historic sporting trials cars in their long distance Mechanics Classic Trial on safety 
grounds.  In my view it is a sensible decision as part of the route included a section of very fast dual 
carriageway on which our cars would have struggled to keep up with the traffic. 
 
However, on 21 January 2018 the Midland Automobile Club (better known for their Shelsley Walsh 
Hill climb) will be organising their Clee Hill Classic Trial.  Based on the town of Craven Arms on the 
A49 in Shropshire there will be a route of approximately 40-45 miles on rural roads.  There will be a 
HST Historic Class which will start at the back of the field and finish early so there will be plenty of 
daylight.  RTA Insurance for the event will be included in the entry price.  Cars must be road legal 
and run on Blockley rear tyres. 
 
Please let me know if you are interested in competing. 
 

Paul Harris 
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  Extra Information 
 

 

Training Information 
Personal Record Card (PRC) Signatures 

 
Training Days throughout the country are approaching as we look towards the end of the year and 
forward to the new season.  
 
When attending Training Days please ensure you take your PRC or the official MSA Continuation 
Sheet with you. 
 
PRC must be signed on Training Days for training to be valid. Each module needs a signature (not 
block signatures) and signatures on paperwork other than a PRC are not valid. 
 
This is an MSA requirement and may affect any upgrade you apply for. 
 
 
 

Newsletter Deadlines 
 
All members of the Region are invited to contribute articles to the Newsletter, copy should be emailed 
to the Newsletter Editor by the 20th of each publishing month. 
Newsletters are published in January, March, May, July, September and November.  
 
 
 

Regional Committee Meetings 
 
Would you like to attend our Regional Committee Meeting to see how the Committee works for you? 
Meetings are held 6 times a year on a Monday at The George, Tiffield, NN12 8AD, 19.45 for 20.00.  
 
Dates for 2018 are: 
 
  8th January  12th March   14th May 
  16th July  10th September  12th November 
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BMMC South Mids Regalia Sales Order Form 

For British Rally Marshals Club Regalia–please contact 

 
Derek Murphy- Mobile:07768202236 - Email: regalia@brmc.org.uk 

 

For all other Club regalia– please see our latest on-lineCatalogue-www.m arshals.co.uk 
 

Or sendan A5size SAE to –EricRidler,41Norwood Drive,Timperley,WA157LD 

 
Item Price  Grade Qty Total Cost 

Grading Badge(Please provide proof of grade) 1.50    

 
Grading Badge(Please provide proof of grade) 

 
1.50

   

Union Badge 1.50    

Sew-on Cloth Badge 2.00    

Lapel Badge 2.00    

Interior Sticker 2.00    

Exterior Sticker 2.00    

Long Interior Sticker 2.00    

 
Heroes Cloth Badge 2.00    

Heroes LapelBadge 2.00    

Heroes Sticker 2.00    

Heroes Keyring 2.00    

 
50 Years of MotorsportMarshalling Free    

Total 

Name: Membership No: 
Address: 
Postcode: 
Telephone No: Mobile: 
Email: 

 
Chequesshouldbe made payableto- BMMC Limited 
Please send this order form with payment to:- Adrian Cashmore,9 Church Street, 

Weedon,Northants,NN74PL    –Email:sm.regalia@marshals.co.uk 
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By George Copeland 
This book is an attempt to record the history of motorsport 
marshalling in the UK and the British Motorsport Marshals’ Club 
(BMMC) in particular. The history is not well documented and it 
took two years of fairly intensive “digging” to extract enough 
information to form a reasonably accurate record. 

 
Since 1957 the Marshals’ Club has been at the heart of every 
major marshalling initiative. It’s training has been widely 
copied around the world with Marshals’ Club training and 
grading notes slated into many different languages including 
three different Chinese dialects. Most importantly, the Club is 
a collection of quite disparate characters. They come from all 
walks of life and give their time freely to the sport, in return 
for the enjoyment they get from doing so, their enthusiasm for 
the sport and the camaraderie that exists in marshalling ranks. 
They are a talented bunch and despite the voluntary nature of 
their duties they are generallyconsidered to be among the 
best in the world for the professionalism they bring to 
motorsport safety. 

 
All profits from the sale of this book will go to the Marshals’ 
Club funds. 

SPECIAL DISCOUNT PRICE FOR BRITISH MOTORSPORT MARSHALS’ CLUB

The book contains 288 pages including a 16 
page colour plate section. It is hard- 
backed, full colour and measures 234 x 156 
mm. 

 

The Book is now Free of
Charge Plus £2.80 for 

Postage 

HOWTOORDER 
Please quote your BMMC membership 
number to receive the discount. 
1) By phone:0161 904 9724 
2) Complete the order form overleaf 

and send to: Eric Ridley 
41 Norwood Drive 
Timperley Cheshire 
WA157LD 
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50  YEARSOFMARSHALLING 
ORDER FORM 

 
 

  

 
 

 

with the totalamountof £ *Please note we do not accept Visa Electron 

 
CardNumber: 

 
M 

 
M 

 
Y 

 
Y 

Expiry 
date: 

 
Y 

Cardholder’sname (as shown on card) 

Cardholder’s addressif different from above: 

Please debitmy Visa / MasterCard/ Maestro/ Deltacard

Valid from: M M Y

Issue number: 
Security CVC number:

Full Name 
Address  

  

Postcode  BMMC Number  

Daytime Tel.No. 
Email 

 

No. of Copies  Totalamount = 
£

I enclose my cheque, crossedand made payableto - BMMC Ltd. 
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SOUTH MIDLANDS REGION 
 

Chair & Sprint/Hill Climb Contact Secretary Treasurer 
  
Dave Reed 
26 Little London 
Silverstone 
Northants 
NN12 8UP 
Tel: 01327 857346 
Mobile: 
Email:  sm.chair@marshals.co.uk 

Lesley Harris 
66 Appenine Way  
Leighton Buzzard 
Beds;  
LU7  3XE 
Tel:    
Mobile: 07790 639594 
Email:  sm.secretary@marshals.co.uk 

Adrian Cashmore 
9 Church Street 
Weedon 
Northants 
NN7 4PL 
Tel:  01327 340677 
Mobile: 
Email:  sm.treasurer@marshals.co.uk 

  
Members Secretary Grading Officer Training Coordinator
  
 
 
 
 
 
Tel: 
Mobile: 
Email:  sm.members@marshals.co.uk 

Ben Harris 
9 Partridge Road 
Leighton Buzzard 
Bedfordshire 
LU7 4BJ  
Tel:   
Mobile: 07863 779169 
Email:  sm.grading@marshals.co.uk 

Elaine Brice 
35 Waterfall Way 
Barwell 
Leics 
L9 8EH 
Tel:  01455 848419 
Mobile: 07740 871318 
Email:  sm.training@marshals.co.uk 

  
Volunteering Coordinator Website Administrator Recruitment   
  
Glynn Ellis 
78 Dunstable Road 
Totternhoe 
Dunstable 
Beds. 
LU6 1QP 
Tel 01582 602038 
Mobile 07957 607768  
Email: 
sm.volco@marshals.co.uk(preferred) 

Christopher Hatch 
1 Pound Green Cottages 
Goring Lane 
Wokefield Green 
Mortimer 
Berks   
RG7 3AT 
Tel:  
Mobile: 07884 057186 
Email:  sm.webadmin@marshals.co.uk    

Sarah Hatch 
1 Pound Green Cottages 
Goring Lane 
Wokefield Green 
Mortimer 
Berks   
RG7 3AT 
Tel:   
Mobile: 07901 716936 
Email:  sm.recruiting@marshals.co.uk 

  
Regalia Officer Newsletter Editor Taster Day Organiser
  
Adrian Cashmore 
9 Church Street 
Weedon 
Northants 
NN7 4PL 
Tel:  01327 340677 
Mobile: 
Email:  sm.regalia@marshals.co.uk 

Kaz Connolly 
21 Heron Road 
Benson 
Wallingford 
OX10 6DN 
Telephone:  
Mobile: 07949 026899 
Email:  sm.news@marshals.co.uk 

Peter Worth 
46c Bourne Road 
Colsterworth 
Grantham 
NG33 5JE 
Tel:   
Mobile: 07921 525964 
Email:  sm.taster@marshals.co.uk 

  
Non Committee Member Non Committee Member
Sporting Trials Contact Rally / Karting Contact  
Paul Harris 
66 Appenine Way  
Leighton Buzzard 
Beds  
LU7 3XE 
Mobile: 07592 814291 
Tel:   
Email:  sm.trialsrep@marshals.co.uk 

Dave Joyce 
 
 
 
 
Tel:  01908 667025 (preferred) 
Mobile: 07918 105145 
Email:  sm.karting@marshals.co.uk 
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NATIONAL DIRECTORS 
 

Chair Secretary Treasurer 
  Direct Debit Admin 
Nadine Lewis 
‘Catalina’, 
2, The Nursery 
Beach Road 
HARTFORD  
CW8 4UH 
Tel:  01606 781840 
Mobile:  
Email:  bmmc.chair@marshals.co.uk 

Steve Woolfe
86 Scholes Lane 
Prestwich 
Manchester 
M25 0AU 
Tel: 0161 773 4899 
Mobile: 07739 332217 
Email: nat.secretary@marshals.co.uk 

Colin Barnes 
24 Tewkesbury 
Close Poynton 
Cheshire 
SK12 1QJ 
Tel: 01625 872395 
Mobile: 07504 311307 
Email:  nat.treasurer@marshals.co.uk 

  
North East Chair North Chair Midland Chair 

  
John Watson 
Yew Tree Cottage 
Girsby, Burgh on Bain 
Market Rasen 
LN8 6LA 
Tel: 01507 313852 
Mobile:  
Email:  ne.chair@marshals.co.uk 

Mike Cadwallader
Apt 20, Tower Building 
22 Water Street 
LIVERPOOL 
L3 1BH 
Tel: 
Mobile: 07855 268635 
Email:  nw.chair@marshals.co.uk 

Mike Grantham 
387 Birmingham 
Road Bordesley 
Redditch 
B97 6RH 
Tel: 01527 62911 
Mobile: 07968 160664 
Email:  m.chair@marshals.co.u 

  
South Midland Chair South West Chair South East Chair 

  
Dave Reed 
26 Little London 
Silverstone 
Northants 
NN12 8UP 
Tel: 01327 857346 
Mobile: 
Email:  sm.chair@marshals.co.uk 

Wendi Batteson
90 Huntsmoor Road 
Tadley 
Hants 
RG26 4BX 
Tel: 0118 327 6345 
Mobile: 07818 411367 
Email:  sw.chair@marshals.co.uk 

Neil Stretton 
Flat 12, 
22-24, Clifton 
Gardens Folkestone 
Kent 
CT20 2EF 
Mobile: 07875 797188 
Email:  se.chair@marshals.co.u 

  
Northern Ireland Chair BRMC Chair

  
John Cunningham 
10 The Mews 
Beechwood Grove 
BELFAST 
BT8 7UT 
Tel: 02890 645145 
Mobile: 07765 481107 
Email:  ni.chair@marshals.co.uk 

Jon Cordery 
6a West Street 
CROYDON 
Surrey 
CRO 1DG 
Tel: 0208 680 8861 
Mobile: 07710 128824 
Email:  chair@brmc.org.uk 

 

 


